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June/July 2025 
 

 
We still have calendars with President’s Cup dates and other dates of importance to the club, at the 

clubhouse. 

 

Calendar Events 

Saturday, June 14: President’s Cup – 2 pm start 

Saturday, June 28: President’s Cup 

Sunday, July 06: Corcoran Trophy Triples at Subiaco 

Saturday July 12: President’s Cup 

Saturday July 19: Subiaco AGM 

Saturday July 26: President’s Cup 

Sunday July 27: Dodo Club Doubles at Subiaco 

 

  
For the competitive members, there are open events. 

Sunday June 15: Bayswater Triples at Bayswater 

Sunday July 06: Corcoran Trophy Triples at Subiaco 

Sunday July 13: MDF Winter Triples at Bayswater 

Sunday July 27: Dodo Club Doubles at Subiaco 

 

 

 

http://www.petanque-subiaco.com/


From the President 

 

  
Hi All, since our last newsletter we have all been enjoying an Indian summer 

but all that has changed in the last week or so and now we are in our winter 

woollies. Hopefully it won’t affect our play too much especially as we only have 

a few more weeks of the president’s cup for this year. 

Since our last newsletter we have played the Guy Soubeyran club singles. A fun day 

but seriously contested by all. Congratulations to all place getters and thanks to all  

for a great turnout on the day. The social drinks and nibbles topped it all off. 

The National Championships were held in South Australia over the Easter weekend 

There were eleven players from W.A. in the competition who all competed very 

successfully Players from Subiaco were Suren, Rob, Avinash, Ian and Julieth. Special 

congratulations to Avinash who won the open doubles with his cousin from Melbourne. Also Krishika, 

Australian Ladies Open Champion and Hina again Ladies Triples Champion. 

The team for the Interstate Championships which will be held in South Australia has 

been selected. Congratulations to all especially our Subi players Suren, Julieth and Avinash 

Coming up soon on Sunday, July 6th is our own Corcoran Trophy. This is an open triples competition, 

triples any combination. Notice of registration will be out a couple of weeks beforehand and I am 

hoping for a good club representation. 

Also coming up is our A.G.M. Peter will be sending our notice of this in the near future. 

In the meantime, rug up, stay fit and warm and don’t forget your flu shots. 

See you on the piste 

Val. 

 

 
 

 

 



Hot off the Press in May 

 
 

Last Saturday, May 24, members of Subiaco Pétanque Club were excited at the prospect of 

seasonal rain finally arriving. We were, however, fortunate for the sun to shine providing a 

fun afternoon of social pétanque. 

Congratulations to Suren Appadoo who came a commendable second in the PWA state 

mixed doubles with Shirley Waters. 

 

The President's Cup club competition continued last Saturday, May 17 in beautifully fine 

conditions with twenty two players taking part. Ravin Parianen was a convincing 

winner.  Other successful players were Guy Soubeyran, Peter Cheyne, Rob Dunlop, Megan 

Cheyne, and Lida Valkova. 

The club also welcomed a group of French visitors who enjoyed their national game at 

Subiaco. 

 

National Championships 

The Australian National Championships were held in Adelaide at Novar Gardens Pétanque 

Club. Twenty four players from WA made the journey to the tournament, including Suren, 

Avinash, Ian, Julieth and Rob from Subiaco. There were so many exciting games over 5 days 

in weather ranging from sunny and warm to cool, wet and windy. 

Congratulations to Avinash Ramjuttan who with his cousin Ron from Melbourne were 

crowned champions in the open doubles (see photo in gallery) 

 

The President's Cup club competition continued last Saturday, May 03 in overcast but fine 

conditions with twenty four players taking part. Guy Soubeyran was a convincing 

winner.  Other successful players were Peter Cheyne, Marek 

Glinski, Catherine Meunier, Peter Middleton, and Joe Celecia.  

 

  



 

For members who may wonder about the “Post News” the following will help clarify its use 

in the web blog News | SubiacoPetanque Club 

 

The "Post" is a locally published newspaper distributed, free of charge, throughout the 

western suburbs. At a Club Committee meeting in May 2013, then President, John Exeter 

suggested we submit a weekly report to The Post, to be included along with reports from 

Lawn Bowling Clubs. One willing member (Thelma) was quick to respond. After a most 

satisfactory meeting with the Post Editor, we were in business. So commenced our weekly 

reports published in the Post newspaper,  

In his inimitable style, George Wright bestowed the name Lois Lane upon our 

"reporter".  The name caught on and, to this day, the lady responds to the name of 

Lois.  (Lois Lane of Clark Kent/Superman fame.) 

After 8 years, Lois handed over to Rob Dunlop, who has faithfully continued the 

 weekly report for the past 4 years. 

We sometimes provide an article and photograph in recognition of a special occasion. 

 

 
 

https://www.petanque-subiaco.com/blog


  
Bon Anniversaire 

     Jenny Silva   June 13 

     Alison Wilson  June 14 

     Bob Smith   June 16 

     Guy Callender  June 24 

     Nick Siciliano  June 26 

     Sylvia Baatard  June 28 

     Lorna Beamish  June 29 

     Suren Appadoo  July 02 

     Vince Minuta  July 03 

     Caroline Olefile  July 07 

     Isaac Yeo   July 13 

     Marion Meacock  July 14 

     Jane Taylor   July 15 

     Lida Valkova  July 17 

     Andre Gouttenoire  July 23 

     Walter Lubtschenko July 30 

 

 
. 

  



 

 

President's Cup Ladder (partial) 

May 17, 2025 

Men Score Ladies Score 

Guy Soubeyran  40 Emma Isliker 27 

Gilbert Baatard 32 Julieth Bebero 16 

Nick Siciliano 28 Lida Valkova 15 

Al McDonell 23 Marion Meacock 13 

John Beamish 23 Jane Taylor 12 

Marek Glinski 22 Sylvia Baatard 9 

Rob Dunlop 18 Lorna Beamish  7 

Peter Cheyne 16 Caroline Olefile 5 

Peter Middleton 15 Catherine Meunier 3 

John Exeter 15 Sue Dauth 2 

Ravin Parianen 13 Vicki Langdon 1 

Gordon Wilczynski 8 Rosemary Wyatt                 1 

Michel Pons 7 Mary Willis                 1 

George Wright 6   

 

Check the website for the complete ladder list at Ladder | SubiacoPetanque Club 
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 Recycling of containers for change continued with $395 

contributed to the club account in April/May. Save those recyclables for the club, and, if you 

have time, remove lids from plastic bottles please. 

As you can see from the chart below, recycling has contributed over $8,000 for the club over 

the past 4 years. 

 

 
 

  
 

 



    Bar Duty for June 2025 

    Saturday June 07:  Joe Celecia 

    Saturday June 14:  Andre Gouttenoire 

    Saturday June 21:  Gilbert Baatard 

    Saturday June 28:   Walter Lubtschenko 

    Bar Duty for July 2025 

    Saturday July 05:  Lorna and John Beamish 

    Saturday July 12:  Rob Dunlop 

    Saturday July 19:  Lida Valkova 

    Saturday July 26:  Marek Glinski 

 

 
   

Looking for a new Home 

 
 

Sylvia has a TV to give away. It just needs a STB Box ($50-$70) to get all the channels or 

can be used to play DVDs in a child's room, for example. If interested, contact Sylvia 

(0439697769) or come and chat over a game at the club.  

 



NB: Newsletters are usually sent out at the end of each month. If at any time your copy does 

not arrive please feel free to contact the club on subiacopetanqueclub@gmail.com 

 

This email address is also used for any contributions you wish to make to the newsletter, 

including jokes, pétanque photos from the archives and mystery photos of yourself or 

someone close to you from the distant past. Be brave and share.  
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